
President Barack Obama 
The White House 
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 
Washington, DC 20500 
 
CC: Council on Environmental Quality 
Secretary Sally Jewell 
Secretary Penny Pritzker 
 
July 8, 2016  
 
Dear President Obama:  

As Rhode Island and Connecticut clergy and religious leaders, we have a responsibility to pass the riches 
of our faith traditions on to future generations. Deeply embedded in our faith traditions is the moral 
imperative to care for our natural world. The ocean inspires a great sense of mystery, awe, and promise. 
With modern subaquatic cameras, we are finally getting an inkling of what wonders lie underwater, and 
what these wonders reveal to us about the Divine. Up until very recently, most of us did not know that 
only 100 miles off the New England coastline, under the Atlantic Ocean, we have canyons as deep as the 
Grand Canyon and mounts nearly as high as the Rockies, which are highly biodiverse areas in the 
Atlantic. 

As a matter of faithful stewardship of God’s gifts, we believe it is a moral imperative to shelter this 
special place from harm. The coral canyons and seamounts have rare cold-water corals more than a 
thousand years old. They are home to hundreds of species. Scientists are continuing to identify new 
species in this area, which are proving to be some of the most exotic and wondrous creatures on Earth. 
In some of our faith traditions we might liken this place to an underwater modern “Noah’s ark” which 
will help a diversity of species be more resilient to climate impacts.  

We also appreciate these undersea treasures are integral to the historical heritage of tribes native to 
this region.  Long before the advent of industrial activity in these waters, these tribes exercised wise 
stewardship of the gifts of the ocean. We owe it to future generations to maintain these gifts with the 
same level of care these tribes have demonstrated over many centuries. 

By showing reverence and care for the natural world, we honor the Divine. By designating these special 
areas as national monuments, we improve the chances our communities can get to know, love, and be 
good stewards of these beautiful, unique, and biodiverse areas. These special places deserve permanent 
protection so they can thrive for generations to come. 

We ask that you use your authority under the Antiquities Act to designate New England’s Coral Canyons 
and Seamounts as the first marine monument in the Atlantic Ocean. 
 

With hope, 

The Rt. Rev. W. Nicholas Knisely, DD SOSc 
Bishop, The Episcopal Diocese of Rhode Island 

Providence, RI 



 

Rev. Dr. Tom Wiles 

Executive Minister, American Baptist Churches of Rhode Island 

West Warwick, RI 
 

Rev. Barbara Libby 

Interim Conference Minister, Rhode Island Conference of the United Church of Christ  

Pawtucket, RI 

 

Rev. Dr. Donald Anderson 

Executive Minister, Rhode Island State Council of Churches 

North Kingstown, RI 

 

Ms. Barbara Scott 

President, Rhode Island State Council of Churches 

Bristol, RI 

 

Rev. Dr. Anita Schell 

Rector, Emanuel Church 

President, Interfaith Power & Light of Rhode Island 

Warwick, RI 

 

Dr. Ray Frackelton 

Retired Scientist; Rhode Island Interfaith Power and Light Board Member 

Rumford, RI 

 

The Rev. Dr. Peter Michaelson 

Episcopal Priest, The Mission to Seafarers - Narragansett Bay 

Warwick, RI 

 

The Ven. Janice L. Grinnell, Archdeacon 

Episcopal Diocese of Rhode Island 

Providence, RI 

 

Reverend Janet M. Cooper Nelson 

Clergy/Faculty, Brown University, UCC 

Providence, RI 

 

Pastor Todd Stange 

Pastor, Emanuel Lutheran Church 

West Warwick, RI 

 

Rev. Cleo Graham 

Community Minister, Beneficent Congregational Church, United Church of Christ 



Providence, RI 

 

Rev. Nikita McCalister 

Associate Minister, Calvary Baptist Church 

West Warwick, RI 

 

Mrs. Beverly Walton 

Green Team Leader, Beneficent Congregational Church, United Church of Christ 

Chepachet, RI 

 

Rev. Dr. Hyuk Seonwoo 

Pastor, Zion Korean United Methodist Church 

Warwick, RI 

 

The Rev. Sandra D’Amico 

Pastor, Immanuel Lutheran Church in Attleboro, Massachusetts 

Warwick, RI 

 

Mr. Jim Willsey 

Catholic Chaplain, Roger Williams Medical Center 

Cumberland, RI 

 

Rev. Timoth Sylvia 

Senior Minister, Newman Congregational Church 

Rumford, RI 

 

Rev. Dr. Joyce B. Deurr 

Pastor, Tabernacle Baptist Church 

Hope, RI 

 

Sister Mary Pendergast 
Ecology Director for Sisters of Mercy of the Northeast 
Pawtucket, RI 

 

Sister Mary Reilly 

Teacher, Sisters of Mercy of the Americas Northeast Region 

Bristol, RI 

 

Reverend Betsy Aldrich Garland 

Retired Clergy, United Church of Christ 

Warwick, RI 

 

Rev. Linda Watkins 

Pastor, First Baptist Church of Pawtucket 



Pawtucket, RI 

 

Rabbi Jeffrey Goldwasser 

Rabbi, Temple Sinai 

East Greenwich, RI 

 

The Rev. Marsue Harris 

Rector, Trinity Episcopal Church in Cranston 

North Kingstown, RI 

 

Rabbi Howard Voss-Altman 

Rabbi, Temple Beth-El 

Providence, RI 

 

Sister Mary Motte, fmm 

Religious Missionary, Franciscan Sisters 

North Providence, RI 

 

Rev. Scott Spencer 

Pastor, Woodridge Congregational Church 

Cranston, RI 

 

Rev. Dr. Linda R. Forsberg 

Pastor/Professor, Lutheran and Episcopal Churches 

Newport, RI 

 

The Rev. Timothy Rich 

Clergy, St. Luke’s Church 

East Greenwich, RI 

 

Rev. Evan Howard 

American Baptist spiritual leader and author 

Providence, RI 

 

Rev. Andrew Simon 

Pastor, St. James Lutheran Church 

Barrington, RI 

 

Rabbi Aaron Philmus 

Rabbi, Temple Torat Yisrael 

East Greenwich, RI 

 

Reverend Mary Hansen-Joyce 

Clergy, Lutheran Church of the Good Shepherd 



Kingston, RI 

Rev. Kent Siladi 

Conference Minister, Connecticut Conference United Church of Christ 

Middletown, CT 

 

The Reverend Thomas Carr 

Pastor, Second Baptist Church 

Co-Founder, Inter-religious Eco-Justice Network of Connecticut 

Suffield, CT 

 

Rev. Adam Eckhart 

Senior Pastor, First United Church of Christ 

Milford, CT 

 

Rev. Susan Murtha 

Interim Senior Minister, First United Congregational Church of Branford 

Hamden, CT 

 

Rev. Kristen Provost Switzer 

Clergy, United Church of Christ 

Sandy Hook, CT 

 

Ms. Emily Hale 

Member, Missionary Society of Connecticut 

Middletown, CT 

 

Rev. Karen G. Johnson 

Pastor, Old Stone Church, UCC 

East Haven, CT 

 

Rev. Edward Rawls 

Pastor, First Congregational Church of Stratford 

Stratford, CT 

 

Reverend Erick Olsen 

Norfolk Church of Christ Congregational 

Norfolk, CT 

 

Rev. Marilyn B. Kendrix 

Pastor, Congregational Church of Naugatuck 

Naugatuck, CT 

 

Rev. Lee Ireland 

Interim Pastor, United Church of Chester 



Niantic, CT 

 

Pastor Cheryl P. Anderson 

Clergy, First Congregational Church, UCC 

Washington, CT 

 

Rev. Dr. Karen Bailey-Francois 

Minister, Ellington Congregational Church, UCC 

Ellington, CT 

 

Rev. Jenei Rossigg 

Minister, Center Congregational Church 

Meriden, CT 

 

Sister Nancy Audette, RSM 

Chairwoman, Mercy Ecology Board of Trustees, Sisters of Mercy Northeast 

Bloomfield, CT 

 

Ms. Sarah Ganong 

Lay leader, United Methodist Church of Gales Ferry 

Gales Ferry, CT 

 

Dr. Jane Ellingwood 

Independent Theologian and Scholar 

Bethel, CT 

 

Rev. Edward Cornell 

United Congregational Church 

Madison, CT 

 

Dr. Roger Coutant 

Warden, Trinity Episcopal Church 

Torrington, CT 

 

Rev. Sara Jane Munshower 

Retired Clergy 

Glastonbury, CT 

 

Ms. Jean Silk 

Non-Profit Management. Jewish Community Alliance for Refugee Resettlement 

New Haven, CT 

 

Martha Lape 

Treasurer, Connecticut Women of the United Church of Christ 



Cheshire, CT 

 

 


